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REFUSE COLLECTION SCHEDULE 

Monday 

North Side 

Tuesday 

South Side 

Wednesday 

Entire Town 

Thursday 

Entire Town 

Friday 

  

Household Trash Household Trash Recycling Household Trash NONE 

Bulk Trash Bulk Trash       

Yard Waste Yard Waste       

FY 2017 BUDGET PROCESS  

Town Administrator 
Cowles presents her 
proposed FY 2017 

budget at the March 7 worksession. The 
Town Council will discuss the budget at 
four budget worksessions on March 14, 28 and April 11, 25, in addition to regular 

worksessions. Residents are welcome to give input. 

Berwyn Heights Elementary School 

Garden Clean Up 

April 9 (rain date April 10) 

More info — next issue of Bulletin  

BETTIE PROSISE 

 
After Business Hours: 

 

NON-
EMERGENCY  

POLICE  
DISPATCH PHONE 

NUMBER  
 

                    301-352-1200 
 

Tell the P.G. County Dispatcher the 

nature of your problem; specify that 

the on-duty Berwyn Heights Police 

officer respond to your call.    

 

 IN AN EMERGENCY CALL 911 
 

 

 

M. Elizabeth “Bettie” Prosise (1931-2016) 
passed away unexpectedly on Tuesday, Janu-
ary 26, 2016. The youngest of three daughters 
of John Lorenzo and Ruth Joy Sauer, Bettie was 
born and grew up in the Victorian house at 5625 
Ruatan Street. She attended the two-room 
school at 5814 Ruatan Street, and graduated 
from Greenbelt High School in 1948 before it 
became Greenbelt Junior High School and then 
Greenbelt Middle School.  

Bettie married Donald Lewis “Buddy” Prosise (1929-1996) on Sept. 15, 1951. 
They had three children, which they raised in Berwyn Heights. They were ac-
tive in the community, coaching and cheering their childrens' Boys & Girls 
Club teams and improving local schools. Bettie loved Berwyn Heights and 
had many stories to share about the country village that it was before the sec-
ond World War. (See BHHC, page15.) She was particularly fond of the Ber-
wyn Heights Day parade and participated in it as long as she was able. 

Bettie was a member of Berwyn Presbyterian Church, where she served as a 
Deacon and sang in the choir. Her musical talents led her to join the Vienna 
Falls Chorus of Sweet Adelines in the late 1960’s, and later the Bowie Senior 
Chorale. The Sweet Adelines sang at her funeral. She leaves to cherish her 
memory her children Kelly, Michael and Scott, her grandchildren Megan and 
Corey, her sisters Ruth Ellsworth and Leah Harcourt, her church family, her 
musical communities, and many friends. 

Memorial services were held at Berwyn Presbyterian Church and she was 
laid to rest at National Cemetery. 
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have to be replaced. This raises a ques-
tion that has come up again recently: 
whether the police department should be 
moved to a location over which the Town 
has control. It is something she would 
like the Council to consider during the 
budget season. 

Citizen comments: Mayor Kulpa-Eddy 
received a request to place an an-
nouncement about an aerobics class at 
the Community Center into the next Bul-
letin. The class may be cancelled if not 
enough people sign up. CM White re-
ceived a complaint about a safety hazard 
on a private driveway that may affect 
Town property as well. She has referred 
the matter to the Public Works Depart-
ment. 

DPIE presentation on zoning: Mayor 
Kulpa-Eddy welcomed Bill Edelen, Code 
Officer in the Prince George’s County 
Department of Permitting, Inspections 
and Enforcement (DPIE), and Renee 
Blasio, Supervisor and expert on rental 
issues. Mr. Edelen said that the Town 
requested a visit from DPIE representa-
tives to answer some questions about 
commercial vehicles and multifamily 
homes, which he will try to answer. He 
will begin with an overview of DPIE’s 
zoning enforcement function, noting that 
zoning regulations are adopted by the 
Prince George’s County Council and the 
Park & Planning Department. 

Mr. Edelen said that DPIE has had sev-
eral conversations with former Mayor 
Calvo on the issue of commercial vehi-
cles, which generally are not allowed to 
be parked in a residential zone per 
County code. However, in a municipality, 
Prince George’s code officers only come 
out upon request. If a complaint is filed, a 
County code officer will investigate the 
situation and, if a violation is found, will 
issue a notice with instructions to remedy 
the violation. Normally, the code enforce-
ment division will attempt to work with the 
property owners or tenants to solve the 
problem. Failing that, a fine of between 
$250 and $1,000 can be given. If the 
violation continues after fines have been 
exhausted, the matter will be taken to 
court to obtain formal permission to re-
move the vehicle. 

Mr. Edelen then explained which com-
mercial vehicles are in violation of resi-
dential zoning rules: 

 More than 800 lbs in weight 

 load space greater than 300 

cubic feet 

 dual rear axels 

 lettering greater than 4inches 

tall advertising a business 

 box trucks, dump trucks, tow 

trucks, trucks with trailers, com-
mercial buses possessing 
above characteristics 

An exception is made for a commercial 
vehicle of this type if it is parked in a 
wholly enclosed garage. However, only 
one such vehicle is allowed under this 
circumstance. The exception does not 
apply to vehicles covered with a fitted 
car cover, or tarp. Recreational vehicles, 
and boats and trailers are generally per-
mitted. 

In response to questions, Mr. Edelen 
said that zoning regulations are estab-
lished by the County Council for various 
reasons, some because of safety con-
cerns. The Code Enforcement Division 
only enforces commercial vehicle viola-
tions on private property, while the police 
enforce them on public streets. The en-
forcement process can take from several 
days to several months, depending on 
the quality of the information received 
with the initial complaint. Mr. Edelen said 
the County wants to work with munici-
palities on enforcing zoning violations 
and has different arrangements with 
different cities. If Berwyn Heights is so 
inclined, DPIE can notify the Town when 
a complaint is received. The Council and 
Code Supervisor indicated that they 
would like to be informed. 

Code Supervisor Glass raised the issue 
of multi-family homes. He said that Ber-
wyn Heights administers its own pro-
gram of rental licensing and inspections. 
Most rental homes in town are converted 
single family homes, where rooms are 
rented to up to five unrelated tenants. 
There are a few houses, however, that 
likely qualify as multi-family homes and 
may exist in violation of the zoning code. 

Ms. Blasio and Mr. Edelen said that multi
-family homes have a separate entrance 
to each apartment. They require a Use 
of Occupancy Permit to certify that the 
apartment house meets local zoning and 
safety requirements and operates le-
gally. DPIE has Use of Occupancy per-
mits on file, some going back to the 
1950s. He can check to see if any of the 
Berwyn Heights homes in question have 
one. Mayor Kulpa-Eddy thanked Mr. 
Edelen and Ms. Blasio for explaining the 
County’s zoning enforcement process. 

Four Cities agenda: Mayor Kulpa-Eddy 
noted that Chad Williams will give a 
presentation on the Prince George’s 
County zoning regulations rewrite, which 
is likely to take up the entire meeting. 
She suggested, and the Council agreed, 
to add approval of the FBI promotional 

W 
orksession 

January 4, 2016 

 The meeting was called to or-
der at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor 
Jodie Kulpa-Eddy, Mayor Pro Tem 
(MPT) Chris Rasmussen, Councilmem-
bers (CMs) Patricia Dennison, Maria 
Robles and Lynn White. Also present 
were Town Administrator (TA) Jessica 
Cowles, Code Supervisor Freddie Glass 
and Clerk Kerstin Harper. 

1. Mayor 

Announcements: There were none. 

Calendar: The starting time for the April 
and May Town meetings was corrected 
to 7:30 p.m. 

Minutes: On a motion by CM Dennison 
and second by CM White, the December 
21 worksession minutes were approved 
5 to 0. 

Department reports: CM Rasmussen 
reported that he received an inquiry as 
to whether the Town is looking into ob-
taining permission for residents, who are 
not students or faculty, to ride UMD 
buses. College Park and Greenbelt have 
MOUs contracting with the University of 
Maryland to permit their residents to use 
the buses at a cost of $6,000 per year 
per community. He has asked TA 
Cowles to come up with a rough esti-
mate of the subsidy per Berwyn Heights 
rider, and to check with the University if 
Berwyn Heights might qualify for a lower 
annual fee based on its smaller size and 
fewer riders. Mayor Kulpa-Eddy said that 
people can already purchase UMD shut-
tle passes at a cost of $150 per year. 

CM Dennison announced a first time re-
gifting party sponsored by the Recrea-
tion Council on January 23. She also 
reported the winners of the holiday 
decorating contest, who will receive a 
gift certificate: 5804 Ruatan Street had 
the best decorated house, 8502 Paxton 
Court the best decorated yard, and 8708 
60th Avenue was the best overall. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy said that a video of a 
Berwyn Heights police officer has been 
posted on the web by a person who 
thought the officer acted in an aggres-
sive manner. The case was litigated and 
the complaint was dismissed. Further, 
Private Hollowell will be promoted to 
Private 1st Class this week. Lastly, the 
police station had water from an over-
flowing toilet on the floor above run 
through the ceiling onto the receptionist 
desk. Computers were damaged and will 
have to be replaced. A cleanup team 
has disinfected the affected areas, but 
carpets, paneling and ceiling tiles may 
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video to the agenda. 

2. Administration 

Bulletin cover: The following items 
were approved for the February Bulletin 
cover: theme Town Council Elections; 
announcements of candidate filing dead-
line, family arts & crafts event; Boys & 
Girls Club registration. 

MML convention hotel reservations: 
Hotel reservations at the Princess Bay-
side for 5 councilmembers and one staff 
were confirmed. 

Guidance on the FY 2017 budget: 
Mayor Kulpa-Eddy said that re-
assessments of real property are coming 
in between 9%-10% higher than in previ-
ous years. In recent years, department 
directors have been asked to provide 
budget options for level funding of pro-
grams and 5% and/ or 10% funding re-
ductions because of low real estate tax 
revenues. This year, directors might be 
asked to provide alternative budgets 
reflecting a 4% and 7% increase, in addi-
tion to a hold-the-line option, based on a 
more positive revenue picture.  

TA Cowles said she has not gained the 
impression that the directors are plan-
ning major new initiatives. She recom-
mended keeping the budget requests 
simple and asking for only one alterna-
tive to a flat-line budget, such as a 5% 
increase. The Council agreed. 

In discussions, the following points were 
made: The police department is looking 
into purchasing body cameras for its 
officers and related IT upgrades. Direc-
tors will be asked to look for grants to 
help pay for new initiatives. An alterna-
tive to increasing spending is to lower 
the real property tax rate--to keep it at a 
constant yield rate--which would main-
tain resident’s property tax bills at their 
current amount. Apart from funding de-
partment level initiatives, competitive 
salary increases, a Town-owned public 
safety building and road repairs were 
mentioned as possible budget goals. 

At 8:41 p.m., the Council took a 5 minute 
break. 

Citizen comments, continued: MPT 
Rasmussen said he received a com-
plaint from a resident about unusually 
high water bills and asked who the own-
ers might contact to seek redress. TA 
Cowles and CM Dennison said they also 
heard complaints from residents who 
have received very high WSSC bills. TA 
Cowles will contact the WSSC municipal 
liaison and try to find out how to appeal 
such bills. 

FBI Headquarters letter: Mayor Kulpa-

Eddy explained that she has written a 
letter to comment on the draft Environ-
mental Impact Statements (EIS) for the 
future FBI Headquarters locations re-
leased by the General Services Depart-
ment (GSA) in December. She came to 
the conclusion that it would be best to 
focus on the impact the FBI Headquar-
ters would have on Berwyn Heights, 
rather than point out all the advantages 
of Greenbelt Station over the other loca-
tions (as the developer, the media and 
other municipalities have already done 
so). Referencing Berwyn Heights’ EIS 
scoping letter, she confined her com-
ments to impacts on three areas. 

1) Water Resources: Berwyn 
Heights agrees with the finding 
that impacts would be positive 
as the new headquarters would 
be built on the existing Metro 
parking lot, and new stormwater 
mitigation installations added to 
reduce runoff into Indian Creek 
and Narragansett Run. 

2) Hazardous Materials/ Public 
Health & Safety: Berwyn 
Heights does not object to the 
finding that a projected increase 
in bicycle volumes would have 
no measurable long-term im-
pact on the areas bicycle net-
work. 

3) Transportation, Traffic & Park-
ing: Berwyn Heights appreci-
ates that likely negative traffic 
impacts on the intersections of 
Greenbelt Road at 60th and 62nd 
Avenues have been brought to 
our attention. To address possi-
ble difficulties of accessing 
Greenbelt Road, a dedicated 
left turn lane has been pro-
posed within the northbound 
60th Avenue road space. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy continued that the 
draft BH letter also suggests the EIS 
incorporate the likely positive impact of 
the Purple Line and disagrees that the 
FBI headquarters would have an ad-
verse visual impact due to building 
height. Berwyn Heights does not expect 
a dramatic change to the visual land-
scape if 8 or 17 story buildings are 
added to already existing 18 story build-
ings in the vicinity. The issue of inade-
quate natural gas supply to the area, 
cited in the EIS as an adverse impact, is 
not mentioned in this letter, as Greenbelt 
and the Greenbelt Station developers 
are more knowledgeable about the mat-
ter and in a better position to address it. 

The Council had no objections to the 
letter. TA Cowles was asked to finalize it 

and send it out by the deadline, copying 
the cities of Greenbelt and College Park. 

Nothing was discussed under, 3. Code 
Compliance, 4. Parks and Recreation, 
5. Public Safety and 6. Public Works. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:03 p.m. 

 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 

 

T own Meeting 

January 13, 2016 

 The meeting was called to order 
at 8:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Kulpa-
Eddy, CMs Patricia Dennison and Lynn 
White. Mayor Pro Tem (MPT) Chris Ras-
mussen and CM Maria Robles had an 
excused absence. Also present were 
Town Administrator (TA) Jessica Cowles, 
Chief of Police Kenneth Antolik, Treas-
urer Michelle Rodriguez, and Clerk 
Kerstin Harper. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy led the Pledge of Alle-
giance. 

1. Minutes 

Clerk Harper read a summary of the De-
cember 9 Town meeting minutes. On a 
motion by CM White and second by CM 
Dennison, the minutes were approved 3 
to 0. 

2. Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer Rodriguez gave the Treas-
urer's report for the month of December 
2015. 

3. Mayor’s Report 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy gave a State of the 
Town address. She said that 2015 saw 
many changes on the Town Council and 
in staff. Former Mayor Calvo and CM 
Schreiber resigned to pursue job and 
educational opportunities that did not 
leave time for service on the Town Coun-
cil. Luckily, their seats were filled by two 
residents, CMs Robles and White, who 
learned the job quickly. In addition, there 
was turnover in the leadership of the 
Code Compliance and Public Works De-
partments, but both are now under com-
petent direction from Code Supervisor 
Freddie Glass and DPW Acting Director 
Kenneth Hall. 

Despite the turnover, the Town Council 
and staff were able to finish several big 
projects. Five years in the making, the 
sidewalks project was finally completed 
and people appreciate them and the new 
bus stops and benches that came with it. 
The bikeways project is nearly done, with 
all bike racks and repair stations installed 
and construction on the emergency gen-
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erators project has begun and should be 
finished by spring. On the legislative side, 
the Council was able to revise the Elec-
tion Ordinance in time for the next elec-
tion in May 2016.  By the end of the term, 
she hopes to have all the priorities of the 
46th Town Council checked off. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy said the recent real 
property reassessments are showing an 
increase in home values of around 9.5% 
for residential properties and around 16% 
for commercial properties after a drop of 
27% in 2010 and another 17% in 2013.  
This will generate more real property tax 
revenues, unless the Council decides to 
adjust the tax rate to yield the same 
amount of revenue as this year. With the 
upcoming FY 2017 budget process, di-
rectors have been asked to submit both, 
a hold-the-line budget option and a 
budget with a 5% increase in spending. 
Residents are welcome to give input. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy further noted that 
there are further delays in repairing the 
pedestrian bridge, which was damaged 
by a construction crane last April, and 
may not re-open until April 2016. Other 
projects scheduled for this spring include 
a personnel manual update and contin-
ued IT improvements. Residents are re-
quested to keep the storm water drains 
clear so as to facilitate runoff from melt-
ing snow and spring rains. Problems with 
a storm water drain can be reported to 
the County's Office of Highway Mainte-
nance at 301 499 8523. 

Among the big projects the next Town 
Council will have to tackle is the renova-
tion of Town streets in the wake of the 
WSSC water main replacement project, 
scheduled to conclude in 2017. Coming 
up with a plan and options for financing 
the resurfacing is likely to take up a good 
deal of time. They will also need to moni-
tor the impact of the Greenbelt Station 
development on Berwyn Heights, particu-
larly in terms of traffic, public safety and 
public schools. Lastly, Mayor Kulpa-Eddy 
thanked her fellow councilmembers and 
Town staff for solving problems and 
working together in a positive, coopera-
tive fashion. 

4. Department Reports 

Administration: TA Cowles gave the 
Administration Department report as 
MPT Rasmussen was absent. She said 
that the Department is finishing up a cou-
ple of capital projects, which are the Safe 
Routes to School sidewalks and the 
emergency generators. The generators 
should be operational in late February. 
The Department has also released a 
request for proposals for the Urban For-
est Initiative and expects to receive pro-

posals by the end of next week. She and 
Treasurer Rodriguez are working on 
wrapping up the 2015 audit and working 
with the directors on preparing the FY 
2017 budget. By the end of February, 
the Department expects to receive a real 
property tax and an income tax disburse-
ment, the two largest sources of revenue 
for the Town, as well as a Highway User 
Revenue payment. 

Code Compliance: TA Cowles gave the 
Code Department report, as CM Robles 
was absent. She said that the Code De-
partment has worked closely with the 
County’s Department of Permitting, In-
spections and Enforcement (DPIE) in 
processing two condemned properties. 
The owners of the 58th Avenue property 
have contacted the Town about rehabili-
tating the house and are making pro-
gress in returning it to habitable condi-
tion. The Cunningham Drive property 
has been reviewed by the County’s Of-
fice of Law and approved for demolition, 
which is expected to occur in the next 
few weeks. The Code Department is 
also reviewing the Rental Housing Ordi-
nance and creating a version with pro-
posed changes, as well as working with 
the County to improve service delivery of 
the call-a-bus. 

Parks and Recreation, Education and 
Civic Affairs: CM Dennison said that 
the Recreation Council has started plan-
ning for Berwyn Heights Day and is put-
ting out the word for volunteers. The 
Education Advisory Committee has been 
reconstituted and will next meet on Janu-
ary 14. Upcoming events include a Re-
gifting Party on January 23, and a bat-
themed craft event on February 6. She 
then announced the winners of the holi-
day decorating contest: 5804 Ruatan 
Street was chosen as best decorated 
house, 8502 Paxton Court as best deco-
rated yard, and 8708 60th Avenue as 
best overall.  

Public Health and Safety: Chief Antolik 
gave the monthly report on behalf of the 
Berwyn Heights Volunteer Fire Depart-
ment (BHVFD). Ladder Truck Company 
14 was named busiest in the County with 
1,117 runs in 2015 while the BHVFD 
rescue squad handled a total of 6,110 
runs overall. At the January meeting, 
President Hurley appointed a Rescue 
Squad Committee, which will design and 
develop specifications for a new Heavy 
Rescue Squad. They will be ready when 
the Department is notified about a grant 
award that will help pay for the vehicle. 

Chief Antolik continued with the monthly 
police activities report for December. 
There were 5 Part I offenses, 2 burglar-

ies and 3 larcenies, as opposed to the 5 
year average of 4.8. Year to date, Part I 
offenses numbered 78, which is some-
what higher than the 5 year average of 
72. The police also issued 171 state and 
municipal citations and 234 speed cam-
era tickets. The police are in the process 
of solving a December 23, 2015 burglary 
on Berwyn Road, where several musical 
instruments were stolen. Some of the 
instruments were recovered from a Gui-
tar Center in Virginia, where they had 
been pawned. 

Chief Antolik also highlighted develop-
ments in the last 10 year period. Serious 
crimes declined significantly after 2010, 
when they hit a high with 139 Part I of-
fenses, and are holding steady with an-
nual rates ranging between 60-80. Last 
year, Iris Cruz was hired as new police 
clerk, and Thomas Hollowell and Yomira 
Ramirez as police officers. Officers at-
tended training and conferences to main-
tain their certifications. Looking forward, 
the Department is working on a policy for 
body cameras and plans to continue 
regular meetings with community groups, 
i.e. NW/EP, Seniors, and Berwyn Heights 
Elementary School, as well as with affili-
ated agencies. 

Public Works: CM White reported that 
2015 saw many changes in the Public 
Works Department. A new interim direc-
tor, Kenneth Hall, was hired as well as 
several new employees. Several vehicles 
were surplused to make room for a new 
trash truck and dump truck. Last month, 
the crew patched potholes, installed a 
radio in the new trash truck and emer-
gency lighting in the trucks designated for 
snow plowing. The Department is now 
working on its FY 2017 budget and is 
planning improving service delivery and 
possibly launching a beautification initia-
tive. 

5. Committee Reports 

Historical Committee: Clerk Harper, 
who chairs the Historical Committee, said 
that the Committee is planning an event 
that will feature a series of oral histories 
with Town residents, which will take 
place sometime later in spring. The Com-
mittee is also working on its next street 
marker, which will feature the Berwyn 
Heights Association. In the course of 
researching the topic, a few interesting 
photos from 1920 were found and pub-
lished in the January Bulletin and on the 
BHHC website. 

Neighborhood Watch/Emergency Pre-
paredness: Mayor Kulpa-Eddy reported 
that the NW/EP Committee elected new 
officers at its last meeting. Merrill 
Weinrich and Mike Attick were elected co
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-chairs, Helen Weinrich Secretary and 
Shirley Attick Treasurer. On February 6 
and 7, a CERT training course will be 
held at the Landover Public Safety Com-
plex through the Prince George’s Office 
on Homeland Security. People may call 
Mike Attick for more information and to 
register. The next meeting will be on 
February 3. 

Recreation Council: CM Dennison said 
that the President of the Recreation 
Council, Tim Tormoen, will attend the 
next worksession and discuss Berwyn 
Heights Day plans. There is a need for 
volunteers to help with planning and 
organizing the event, as some long-
serving members have retired. Resi-
dents are welcome to attend the work-
session and share their ideas. 

6. Unfinished Business 

There was none. 

7. New Business 

There was none. 

8. Citizens Discussion 

TA Cowles noted that Administration 
Department will have a party for Darlene 
Erickson on January 28, to honor her 25 
years of service. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:51 p.m. 

 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 

 

D raft Minutes — Worksession 

January 19, 2016  

 The meeting was called to or-
der at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor 
Jodie Kulpa-Eddy, Mayor Pro Tem 
(MPT) Chris Rasmussen, Councilmem-
bers (CMs) Patricia Dennison, Maria 
Robles and Lynn White. MPT Rasmus-
sen arrived 15 minutes late due to work-
related reasons. Also present were Town 
Administrator (TA) Jessica Cowles, Clerk 
Kerstin Harper, and resident Cody Lieu-
wen. 

1. Mayor 

Announcements: CM Dennison's son 
James was married today. Long-time 
employee Darlene Erickson will be retir-
ing at the end of January. 

Calendar: No changes were made. 

Minutes: There were none. 

Department reports: CM Robles re-
ported that Code Supervisor has made 
an effort to count the number of commer-
cial vehicles that may be in violation of 
the zoning code. Mayor Kulpa Eddy sug-
gested the Department compare week-

does not meet Prince George's County 
zoning regulations. Zoning rules require 
that not more than 30% of a lot may be 
covered by impervious surfaces, includ-
ing homes, accessory structures and 
driveways, and that a structure must be 
set back at least 2 feet from the property 
line. The County Board of Appeals asks 
municipalities to make recommendations 
on variances before issuing a ruling. 

The shed, presumed to have been built 
in the 1980s by a previous owner of the 
property, was cited by the County in 
2013 for not having a permit. The current 
owner appealed, and the matter came 
before the Town Council, which recom-
mended to the Board of Appeals that an 
investigative fee and certification from a 
structural engineer as to the soundness 
of the structure be waived because the 
shed was not built by the current owner. 

Property owner Cody Lieuwen explained 
that he bought the property with his wife 
in 2009 with the shed in its present con-
dition. In 2013 he received a violation 
from the County. He was surprised be-
cause he had made no changes to the 
shed. The County insisted on the appro-
priate permits, which he is now trying to 
obtain. Before permits can be issued, the 
required variances must be approved, 
including one for height of the shed not 
mentioned in the appeal. 

In response to questions from the Coun-
cil, Mr. Lieuwen said that he has talked 
to the neighbor whose property abuts his 
and is nearest to the shed. The neighbor 
has no problems with the setback. The 
shed serves as a garage and also con-
tains gardening supplies. His property 
has no installations to slow rainwater 
runoff, except a rain barrel, that could 
serve as an offset for the 42% of impervi-
ous surfaces on his lot. He noted that 
rainwater does not runoff into the street 
but tends to pool in his back yard and 
soak into the ground. The electric wiring 
in the shed also needs a permit, which 
he intends to get once the zoning vari-
ances are approved. The County's zon-
ing inspector has looked at the shed and 
the electric wiring and found no cause for 
concern.  

CM Dennison moved and MPT Rasmus-
sen seconded to support approval of the 
variances. The motion passed 5 to 0. TA 
Cowles will send a letter to the Board of 
Appeals informing them of the Council's 
decision. 

3. Parks and Recreation 

Berwyn Heights Day plans (discussed 
out of order):  Mayor Kulpa-Eddy wel-
comed Tim Tormoen, President of the 

days and weekends and monitor proper-
ties for a period of time to determine if it 
is an ongoing situation. CM Robles said 
a stop work order was issued for the 
historic Sportland property, because the 
contractor had started to work without a 
permit. Mayor Kulpa-Eddy asked if there 
are plans to hire a new part-time officer 
before spring, when code activity tends 
to pick up. CM Robles replied that Code 
Supervisor Glass and TA Cowles are 
discussing the options. CM Dennison 
reported that the Recreation Council 
canceled the re-gifting party due to the 
forecast snow storm. The Education 
Advisory Council will meet on February 
11. It has been proposed to survey the 
student population in Berwyn Heights to 
determine which schools they attend. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy said that a major 
snowstorm is forecast for the coming 
weekend. Police will be on duty and be 
able to check on people. CM White said 
that the Public Works Department is also 
preparing for the snow. They have road 
salt on hand and are devising a staffing 
plan. CM Robles noted that residents 
are requested to keep their cars off the 
road where possible to facilitate snow 
plowing. Cars may be parked on un-
paved surfaces in the yard when snow 
falls.  

MPT Rasmussen said that with Ms. 
Erickson leaving Town service, the Ad-
ministration Department is thinking 
about how to carry out those responsi-
bilities. Cleaning contractors and private 
caterers are being considered as op-
tions. 

Citizen comments: CM Dennison re-
ceived a comment opposing a possible 
permit requirement for felling trees. CM 
Robles received a comment about 
whether a particular tree on her property 
is in the Town right of way and therefore 
the Town's responsibility to cut down. 
She told the resident to contact the 
Town to make the determination. CM 
White received comments on unusually 
high water bills. TA Cowles recom-
mended contacting the manager for the 
WSSC water main replacement project 
about it, as it may be related. She will 
follow up with the WSSC government 
relations manager. MPT Rasmussen 
received a comment that Town staff are 
paid well enough and don't need a raise 
in compensation. 

2. Code Compliance 

Variance request 8504 60th Avenue:  
TA Cowles explained that the owners of 
the property at 8504 60th Avenue are 
requesting a variance for lot coverage 
and setback of a 2-story shed, which 
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appropriation would have to come from 
the Council. CM Dennison moved and 
CM Robles seconded to sign the new 
call-a-bus agreement. The motion 
passed 5 to 0.  

Nothing was discussed under 3. Parks 
and Recreation, 4. Public Safety and 5. 

Public Works. 

6. Administration 

Candidates’ packet: Clerk Harper ex-
plained the contents of a candidates’ 
packet each Councilmember was given 
in the event they run for Town Council. 
The packet contains a petition of candi-
dacy and financial disclosure form, which 
candidates have to file with the Town by 
March 1.  As background an election 
schedule, Election Ordinance and Town 
Charter are also included. In response to 
questions, Clerk Harper said that a Can-
didates’ Night will be held in April, and 
that there are no guidelines on campaign 
financing. However, the Ethics Ordi-
nance sets forth guidelines for ethical 
conduct of elected officials, including 
financial disclosures.  

It was agreed that ordinances and char-
ter sections relevant to the election proc-
ess will be referenced on an election fact 
sheet. Candidacies will be made public 
on the day of the filing deadline. Those 
wanting information about the election or 
a candidate packet should contact Clerk 
Harper at the Town office. 

Student Mock Town Council Meeting: 
Mayor Kulpa-Eddy explained that the 
Berwyn Heights Elementary School guid-
ance counselor has asked if the Council 
would consider engaging students with a 
different type program, as the prepara-
tions for this event are very labor inten-
sive.  

Clerk Harper said she has looked into 
possible alternatives. The Maryland Mu-
nicipal League (MML) has developed a 
well-defined shadowing program for mu-
nicipalities that can be viewed at the 
MML website. Greenbelt has a student 
quiz about its city government, and some 
cities are using scavenger hunts to famil-
iarize students with their town. Clerk 
Harper was asked to consult with teach-
ers and students at the elementary 
school and find out their preferences. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 p.m. 

 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk  

Recreation Council for a discussion of 
Berwyn Heights Day plans. Mr. Tormoen 
said that the Recreation Council lost 
several active members and at this point 
has only 3-4 members who are available 
to plan Berwyn Heights Day. They are 
stretched very thin to carry out all the 
different responsibilities associated with 
Berwyn Heights Day preparations. Mr. 
Tormoen will be responsible for overall 
coordination and soliciting sponsors, and 
is sharing responsibilities for games and 
vendors. Fun Run, pancake breakfast, 
bake sale, concert and vendors are cov-
ered by volunteers from the Recreation 
Council and various clubs. However, at 
this point there is no one to take on the 
parade. 

MPT Rasmussen said the Town may 
want to re-evaluate the Berwyn Heights 
Day program to decide if it wants to run 
the full slate of activities and utilize Town 
staff to fill in the gaps, or reconfigure the 
event to be managed by a smaller group 
of volunteers. In discussions, the follow-
ing suggestions were made: 

 Approach Town organizations and 
ask if they would organize a particu-
lar activity; 

 Ask the police department for assis-
tance with the parade, as they have 
organized it in the past; 

 Scale down the parade to make 
organization less time consuming; 

 Replace parade with another activ-
ity, such as a block party; 

 Ask all Town employees to help and 
compensate with comp time; 

 Appropriate more money to hire 
entertainers; 

 Invite additional food trucks; 

 Identify additional craft vendors and 
invite them. 

It was agreed to check with the Police 
Department, other Town staff and Town 
committees for assistance with Berwyn 
Heights Day. 

PGC zoning rewrite: Mayor Kulpa-Eddy 
said she reviewed Module 1 of the 
Prince George’s County zoning rewrite 
for potential impacts on Berwyn Heights. 
Module 1 redefines the land uses per-
mitted for each planning zone. The cur-
rent single family residential zone, R-55, 
that applies for most of Berwyn Heights, 
will become S-6.7. The current commer-
cial shopping zone will become one of 3 
proposed categories: commercial 
neighborhood, commercial service, and 
commercial office, while the current light 
industrial zone will become industrial 

employment, or I-E. 

Mayor Kulpa-Eddy continued that most 
proposed zones are compatible with 
uses in current zones, with some excep-
tions: 1) beekeeping is considered agri-
cultural production and is prohibited; 2) 
poultry is allowed on a minimum ½ acre 
lot; 3) multi-family dwellings are allowed 
in commercial and industrial zones; 4) 
nightclubs, indoor shooting ranges, 
pawn shops and tattoo parlors are al-
lowed in commercial and industrial 
zones; and 5) vehicle storage and sal-
vage yards are only allowed in H-I, 
heavy industrial zones. 

If Berwyn Heights disagrees with any 
proposed use, it needs to weigh in now 
and request the definition of the new 
zones be modified. Once the new zoning 
code is adopted, there will not be an 
opportunity to appeal. Another issue that 
may come up is that currently allowed 
uses in an R-55 zone, such as beekeep-
ing, will not be allowed under the new 
zoning rules. It is unclear if this type of 
activity would be grandfathered in. Either 
way, the Council should communicate 
whether it has a preference for uses in 
zones proposed for Berwyn Heights.  

MPT Rasmussen said it would be useful 
to have a more detailed definition of 
some of the proposed uses. For exam-
ple, he would like to know if the R-55 
successor allows in-law suites and other 
types of accessory structures that ac-
commodate extended families living to-
gether. He also suggested that M-
NCPPC Planner Chad Williams be 
asked to provide revised zoning maps 
when he gives a presentation at the next 
Four Cities meeting. TA Cowles said she 
will ask for a map but does not think it 
will be ready at this stage. 

2. Code Compliance, continued 

Call-a-bus agreement: TA Cowles ex-
plained that the Town operates a 16-
seat call-a-bus that is intended for trans-
porting seniors and people with disabili-
ties, who cannot use regular buses, to 
nearby destinations. It is also used by 
community organizations for special 
events. The bus is provided by the 
County, while the Town pays for operat-
ing expenses. The Town has had an 
agreement with the County going back 
to the 1980s, and must renew the agree-
ment to remain eligible for the program. 
There is no additional expense associ-
ated with renewing the agreement and 
insurance will be through LGIT’s general 
liability insurance. The agreement would 
also make the Town eligible for a new 
bus provided by the County. Should this 
require a contribution from the Town, the 
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 Has your family 

Registered  

To participate in 

The 2016 activities 

Of 

BH B&GC? 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES UPDATE! 
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STORM DRAIN CLEANING 

Residents, please check on storm 

drains that may be on your property, 

or in the street in front it and remove 

any debris that might be obstructing 

them. This will ensure better drainage 

of storm water and help prevent flood-

ing during spring rains.  

If you are unable to remove an ob-

struction yourself, you may contact 

Prince George’s County online 

through Click311 or by calling (301) 

883-4748. 

 

 

Berwyn Heights 

Playgroup 

Come join us to get to know other parents in 

the community while our children play! 

Weekday Playdate (preschoolers and younger) 

Mondays 10:30 am — 12:00 pm 

Rotation of Playgrounds: 1st & 3rd Monday  

Of the month at Indian Creek Playground  

And 2nd & 4th Monday at Pop’s Park, 

Unless it is raining or too cold, in which case  

We meet indoors at the Town Center. 

Parents of infants and toddlers, the Berwyn Heights Playgroup 

is meeting regularly for playdates and is always open to any 

interested members of the community!  This playgroup is de-

signed to offer neighborhood children and parents a safe, fun 

opportunity to socialize and get to know each other while also 

exploring available resources for children in the metro area. 

Pleas contact Rachel Cicero (rachelcicero55@gmail.com) for 

more information and to be added to the group’s listserve. 

Clean Lot Violations JAN. 2016  

High Grass/ Vegetation 0 

Clean Lot 2 

Animals 1 

Trash/ Litter 0 

Non-Hazardous 1 

Vehicles 4 

Premise Identification 2 

Commercial 3 

Total Violations 10 

Abatements 0 

Permits 
  

Building 1 

Dumpster/ PODs 8 

Total Permits issued 9 

Rentals 
  

New Rentals 1 

Lost Rentals 2 

Total Rentals 194 

Inspections 10 

Re-inspections 0 

Fines 5 

Rental Licenses Issued 13 

Vacant Homes 11 

http://countyclick.princegeorgescountymd.gov/
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THE BEST THERAPY IN THE WORLD IS TIME OUT WITH YOUR FRIENDS.   

Now that spring is on the way, come to the Center, meet your friends, get a 

cup of coffee or tea and, of course, something to eat.  You can always 

count on something to eat when you are with the Seniors! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO MARCH ACTIVITIES 

March 1 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

March 2 Wii Bowling 10:30 A.M. 

March 3 Pool Night 7:00 P.M. 

March 8 Meeting & Bingo 11:00 A.M. 

March 9 Wii Bowling  10:30 A.M. 

March 10 Pool Night 7:00 P.M. 

March 12 Pot Luck & Movie 5:00 P.M. 

March 15 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

March 16 Wii Bowling  10:30 A.M. 

March 17 Pool Night 7:30 P.M. 

March 22 Meeting, Potluck 

Bingo 

10:30 A.M. 

March 23 Wii Bowling 10:30 A.M. 

March 24 Pool Night 7:00 P.M. 

March 29 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

March 30 Wii Bowling 10:30 A.M. 

March 4 Bruce Hockman 

March 13 Theodore Erickson 

March 15 Frances Day 

March 16 Susan Huber 

 Grace O’Conner 

March 19 Maria Rojas 

March 20 Victoria Padua  

March 21 Norma Wines 

March 22 Pat Agee 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 Where is the Seniors Center? 

 Next to the Town Office at 57th Avenue 

 and Berwyn Road 

 What is the Senior Center Telephone 

 Number? 

 301-474-0018 

Happenings 
Nothing scheduled yet, but there could 

be a play or concert.  What would you 

like to do?   Ray Smith 
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House Cleaning: Berwyn Heights resi-
dent since 2000 - with 25 years profes-
sional house cleaning experience and 
takes pride in the work done looking for 
new clients. References in Town and out 
of town are available. Please give me a 
call and let me help tackle the house 
cleaning for you. Free estimates. Please 
call (301) 474-3024.  
 

Want adventure and achievement?  
Join Boy Scout Troop 740.  We meet at 
Holy Redeemer’s Fealy Hall every Tues-
day evening.  For details, call scoutmas-
ter Loren Lavoy at 301-651-4928. 
 

Licensed Family Daycare:  Opening for 
infant to 12 years old.  Before and after 
care for BH Elementary School avail-
able. Vouchers are accepted.  Meals are 
provided.  Openings are Monday-Friday 
from 6 AM to 6 PM.  Please contact Ka-
runa at 301-345-2939. 
 

BH Republican Club meets once a 
month, usually on the last Monday, at 
the Senior Center and welcomes all resi-
dents to participate.  Follow us on Twit-
ter: twitter.com/BHeightsGOP and Like 
Us on Facebook:  www.facebook.com/
BHMDGOP. 
 

STRESSED!!! Are you a Senior, a rela-
tive or friend of a Senior? Are you, or 
they, worried about staying home long-
term? If you'd  like some direction or 
assistance, without alienating your loved 
one, I CAN HELP YOU. Sealani Weiner, 
Geriatric Care Manager. Licensed Inde-
pendent Clinical Social Worker in MD & 
DC, Certified Care Manager AND Ber-

wyn Heights resident.  240-965-7274. 

Tutor:  Learning Specialist with vast 
experience helping children with learning 
challenges.  For a free consultation call 
or email Kathy Brosh, 301-474-2002, 
kathybrosh@gmail.com.  References 

BULLETIN BOARD House Cleaning: Help with shopping, 
cooking, etc. 40-year resident of Berwyn 
Heights.  Very reliable and reasonable 
rates.  Please call DJ at 301- 345-1746 

 

Pet Services:  Experienced dog walker 
and pet sitter available.  Will happily help 
you with your pets.  Call Katelyn, 301-
233-2588. 

Lawn Mowing and Trimming, yard rak-
ing and cleanup, basement cleanout, 
painting, plumbing, general handyman. 
Reasonable rates and flexible schedule. 
Call Phil at 202-718-8530. Berwyn 
Heights references available. 

Meals-on-Wheels needs your HELP! 
This 35-year old program needs volun-
teers to help with their daily operations 
out of College Park location.  Please call 
301-474-1002 M-F, 8:30-12:00 if avail-
able. 

Need Yard Help?  Shawn and Jeremy 
have helped Berwyn Heights residents 
with mowing, raking, mulching, and more 
for several years.  Call 301-474-2002. 

Childcare: Miss Debbie, the Mary Pop-
pins childcare provider of 30 years in 
B.H. is ISO another family.  Will play, 
read, color, do puzzles but no heavy 
housework as your child is more impor-
tant.  Will also watch children on week-
ends and evenings. Call (301)345-7622. 

Berwyn Heights Cleaning:  Cleaning 
your home like my own.  Residential & 
commercial.  References available in 
Berwyn Heights.  Over 10 years profes-
sional experience.  Providing my own 
materials and rational price.  240-645-
5140 or angelalazo1@hotmail.com. 

Loving, Licensed Child Care: (CDA) 
credentialed in BH.  M-F 6:30 AM to 5:30 
PM.  Ura Daley, 301-313-9131. 

Tutor Needed:  For basic computer 

skills.  301-520-8811. 

Boys & Girls Club  

President: Shinita Hemby 202-531-6066 

Soccer Commissioner: Jason  

 Papanikolas 240-338-5191 

Baseball Commissioner: Ronnie  

 Compton 301-345-2661 

Tee Ball Commissioner: Jim Hudson 
 301-982-2052 

Basketball Commissioner: 

 Kristen Buker 240-965-7055 

Cheerleading Commissioner: Kristen 
 Buker 240-965-7055 

Ball Hockey Commissioner: Kevin  

 Conover 301-441-1569 

Track Commissioner: Jeff Osmond  

 301-474-2737 
 

Neighborhood Watch/Emergency Pre-

paredness/CERT 

Co-Chair Merrill Weinrich  

 mweinrich2@verizon.net 

Co-Chair Michael Attick 

 michaelattick@verizon.net 
 

Historical Committee 

 Kerstin Harper  301-474-5000 

 Kerstin.harper59@gmail.com 
 

Men’s Basketball League 

 Jim McGinnis 301-651-8142 

 

Playgroup 

 Rachel Cicero  

 rachelcicero55@gmail.com 

Quilter’s Club 

  Lois Williams 301-345-6214 

 

Recreation Council 

 Tim Tormoen  

 totormoen@yahoo.com 
        

Seniors Club 

 Ray Smith 301-474-3482 
 

Green Team 

 Therese Forbes 301-982-7115 

  therese@celticlans.com 

BH Elementary School PTA 

 Chris McComb 

 President@BHESPTA.org 
 

Karate Club 

 Leon Swain 301-728-2881 

 Brett Bentley 240-678-9103 

 Brett.t.bentley@gmail.com 

COMMUNITY 
ORGANIZATIONS 
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Berwyn Heights GreenBee 
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P O L I C E 
BEAT 

Includes crimes and acci-
dents that occurred dur-

ing the month of January 2016.  It is not 
a complete listing of every crime and/or 
accident that occurred in the Town.  Inci-
dents are listed from beginning of the 
month to the end of the month, starting 
with the first report taken during the pe-
riod within a specified category. 

01/01/2016 at 5:00 pm, Cpl. Roberson im-
pounded a 2003 Toyota Truck from the loca-
tion of Seminole Street at Edmonston Road.  
The driver’s license was suspended. 

01/02/2016 at 11:34 am, Pfc. Ignowski re-
sponded to the 5800 block of Pontiac Street 
for a report of a domestic dispute, and a 
protect order was served. 

01/03/2016 at 10:05 pm, Cpl. Roberson and 
Pvt. Ramirez responded to the 8700 block of 
60th. Avenue for a report of a robbery.  In-
vestigation revealed that three Latino males 
contacted a "Transportes El Barrio Fino", for 
a ride at Adelphi and Riggs Road.  The sus-

pects asked to be taken to an address in 
Berwyn Heights which was a dead end at 
the 8700 block of 60th. Avenue.  At which 
time one of the suspects displayed a hand-
gun and demanded money from the driver 
of the aforementioned cab before fleeing 
from the cab.  Suspects fled with approxi-
mately $100 in cash. 

01/04/2016 at 9:01 pm, Pvt. Ramirez ar-
rested Mr. Jeffry Zinga Jimenez, a 31 y/o, 
H/M, of Berwyn Heights, MD for an out-
standing warrant.  He was arrested in the 
area of Kenilworth Avenue near Pontiac 
Street. 

01/05/2016 at 5:20 pm, Pfc. Hollowell re-
sponded to the McDonald’s Restaurant on 
Greenbelt Road for a report of damage to 
property. 

01/05/2016 at 5:55 pm, Sgt. Moroney re-
sponded to the 8700 block of 62nd. Avenue 
for a report of a laptop stolen from a vehi-
cle. The theft allegedly occurred on 
12/21/2015. 

01/08/2016 at 4:00 pm, Cpl. Roberson sub-
mitted a police incident report regarding 
property damage to the police station on 
12/30/2015.  Police office sustained signifi-
cant water damage from a leak above the 
ceiling. 

01/09/2016 at 10:00 pm, Pfc. Duck recov-
ered a stolen 2009 Scion from the 8500 
block of 60th. Avenue.  The owner of the 
vehicle reported that her car was stolen 
from Montgomery County.  Unbeknownst to 
her, her husband had the vehicle. 

01/19/2016 at 9:10 am, Pfc. Ignowski re-
sponded to the 8900 block of 57th. Avenue 
for a report of theft of a stereo system from 
a 2003 Ford SUV. 

01/27/2016 at 5:03 pm, Pfc. Hollowell re-
sponded to the 5800 block of Ruatan Street 
for a report of a missing 14 y/o, female.  On 
scene, the mother of the missing juvenile 
told the police that she let her 14 y/o daugh-
ter go to a slumber party located in Green-
belt.  However, she could not provide the 
address or telephone number of the resi-
dent holding the slumber party.  The miss-
ing juvenile was described as a 14 y/o, w/f. 
PG County telecommunication was notified 
and data entered into the missing person 
file. 

01/29/2016 at 8:12 am, the missing juvenile 
was located and returned home. 

01/29/2016 at 4:45 pm, Pvt. Ramirez im-
pounded a 1995 Honda from the location of 
Branchville Road at Ballew Avenue.  The 
vehicle had been abandoned. 

SEE SOMETHING?  SAY SOMETHING TO OUR LOCAL POLICE! 
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Thomas A. Gentile, Attorney 

301-908-9427 (cell) 

tgentile301@yahoo.com 

www/thomasgentile.com 

 

 

Berwyn Heights Resident 

Admitted to Practice, MD, DC, VA 

Over 38 years experience 

Wills, Powers of Attorney, Probate, Trusts, 

General Practice 

Home Visits to Berwyn Heights Residents 
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GET ALERTS:  Local Public Safety, Weather, Traffic, and now…   

Town of Berwyn Heights Closings & Cancellations.  Sign up with Nixle or Town Twitter mail:  

https://local.nixle.com/register/ And/or https://twitter.com/berwynheightsmd 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=p6R3LoBBgj7T9M&tbnid=B4678D5WUKDTiM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2F---chazz.squidoo.com%2Ffinding-and-using-public-domain-and-royalty-free-images-and-clip-art-pictures&ei=OKnq
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TERM RESIDENT 

NON-

RESIDENT 

EIGHTH (1/8) PAGE 

1 Month $30.00  $36.00  

6 Months $162.00  $192.00  

12 Months $230.00  $336.00  

QUARTER (1/4) PAGE 

1 Month $50.00  $72.00  

6 Months $270.00  $384.00  

12 Months $384.00  $672.00  

HALF (1/2) PAGE 

1 Month $100.00  $144.00  

6 Months $540.00  $768.00  

12 Months $768.00  $1,344.00  

FULL PAGE  

1 Month $200.00  $288.00  

6 Months $1,080.00  $1,536.00  

12 Months $1,536.00  $2,688.00  

      

SUPPORT OUR 

ADVERTISERS 

 

Advertising Rates 

For the 

Berwyn Heights Bulletin 

              A Hearty Thanks to all the Good Folks who  

              Advertise in the Berwyn Heights Bulletin this Month: 

 

Page 

As You Like It Heating & Air Conditioning  10 

Shauna Aurich, Long and Foster Real Estate 14 

Berwyn Lawn Care 22 

Liz Ruth-Brinegar, Piano Lessons in Your Home 18 

Cameron Brothers Home Improvements 10 

Emmell Land & Tree Care 22 

Escuela de Alimentacion Correcta 16 

Richard K. Gehring, Home Improvements 10 

Thomas A. Gentile, Attorney-at-Law 22 

Holy Redeemer 22 

Aaron Linchuck, D.D.S. 12 

Sharon McCraney, Long & Foster Realty 10 

Bob Neri, Century 21, Trademark Realty 22 
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Good Friday 

Town Offices  
Close at 
12:30 PM 
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TOWN OF BERWYN HEIGHTS 

5700 Berwyn Road 

Berwyn Heights, Maryland 20740-2799 

CARRIER-ROUTE SORTED 

PRESORT STANDARD 

U. S. Postage Paid 

College Park, Maryland 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

BERWYN HEIGHTS, MARYLAND 

Dated Material — Do Not Delay! 

TOWN INFORMATION 

Town of Berwyn Heights Phone Nos. 
Emergency - Fire Rescue  .........................  9-1-1  

Police (Non-Emergency) …………………  (301) 352-1200  

Police Administrative Office  .....................  (301) 474-6554  

Code Compliance Department  ................  (301) 513-9331  

          Email:  code@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Public Works Department  .........................  (301) 474-6897  

          Email:  publicworks@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Fire Department  ........................................  (301) 474-7866  

Senior Center  ............................................  (301) 474-0018   

Community Center (Gym)  .........................  (301) 345-2808  

Town Office  ...............................................  (301) 474-5000  

         Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  

Call-A-Bus Reservations …………………. (301) 513-9331  

Mayor and Council 
 
Jodie Kulpa-Eddy  (301) 345-1516  jkulpaeddy@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Mayor — Public Safety/Health   
 

Christopher Rasmussen (612) 432-0710    crasmussen@town.berwyn- 

Mayor Pro Tem  — Administration heights.md.us 
 

Patti Dennison  (301) 404-2759 pdennison@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 
Councilmember — Parks and Recreation, Education and Civic Affairs 
 

Maria Robles (301) 455-9299 mrobles@town.berwyn-heights.md.us  
Councilmember — Code Compliance 

 
Lynn White (240) 351-7813 lwhite@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 
Councilmember — Public Works 

Regular Trash Collection Schedule 
North of Pontiac……………. Mondays & Thursdays 

South of Pontiac…………… Tuesdays & Thursdays 

Heavy Trash Day: 

Monday for North of Pontiac 

Tuesday for South of Pontiac 

Recycling Schedule: 

Wednesdays for the entire Town. 

Town Helpline 
Do you have a suggestion or problem or a 

question on an ordinance, or have a histori-

cal question?  Want to receive meeting 

agendas or minutes by email? 

Email Town at 

contact@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Be assured that your communication 

will be answered promptly 

Watch Council Meetings 
 

On Comcast channel 71 
FIOS channel 12 

 

Most recent meeting:  M-S 11:00 A.M. 

2nd most recent mtg:  M-S 3:00 P.M. 

3rd most recent mtg:   

Tue, Thu, Fri., Sun.: 8:00 P.M. 

Questions or advertising rates — call Administration Department at (301) 474-5000. 

Or email:  yodoi@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Submission deadline is the 15th of the month by 12:00 noon! 

Helen Van Doren, Design & Layout 

Town of Berwyn Heights Website:  http://www.berwyn-heights.com; Follow us on Twitter @BerwynHeightsMD 




